


 

Number: E10-01-06A Administrative Bulletin Date: May, 2001 
 

Panasonic Home & Commercial Products Company 
Commercial and Residential Products Group 
 

Product: Commercial Rice Cooker 

 
 

File this bulletin with the respective service policy 
 
 
 

 
Please be advised that effective June 1, 2001 the Commercial Rice Cooker, model SR42HZP, will no 
longer be a repairable item. Instead, it will become an exchangeable item. The exchange, either free 
of charge or with charge, depending on warranty status, will be conducted according to the following 
guideline: 

 
 

1. Please advise the customers who request their rice cookers to be serviced (regardless of 
warranty status) to deliver (ship, mail, carry) defective product, postage pre-paid, along with 
proof of purchase (if in warranty) and contact information (name, address, phone number) to: 

 
 
Panasonic Services Company 
PLUS Department 
20421 84th Avenue South 
Kent, WA 98032 
 
Phone: (800) 833 9626 
Fax:     (800) 237 9080 
  

 
2. If qualified for warranty replacement (proof of purchase, no signs of abuse or misuse), the 

cooker will be exchanged with a new one, free of charge, including shipping cost. 
 

3. Rice cookers that are in need of service after the warranty has either expired or has been 
voided will be replaced under the PLUS program at dealer cost to the customer, provided the 
customer has agreed to such arrangement. 

 
4. All outstanding warranty claims for the subject model must be settled with Panasonic no later 

than June 30, 2001. 
 

5. Any questions regarding the PLUS program should be directed to the phone number listed 
above. 

 
We ask that you follow this new procedure and advise your customers accordingly. Your 
cooperation in implementing this policy change will be greatly appreciated. 
 
 

 
 


